

MASSACHUSETTS BAR ASSOCIATION

April 3, 2009

Dear Veteran Service Officer:

Enclosed please find a flyer regarding an important public service for veterans the Massachusetts Bar Association providing on April 9, 2008. We ask that you make the following information available to your constituents.

VETERANS DIAL-A-LAWYER PROGRAM.

The MBA is proud to announce a supplement to its monthly Dial-A-Lawyer programs: a session dedicated solely to veterans' legal questions. The free program will run on **Thursday**, **April 30**, **2009 from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m.** Volunteer lawyers will field phone calls and answer questions on any legal issue, including those related to state and federal benefits. Lawyers will be available by phone from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. This free program is open to Massachusetts residents who are veterans of the armed services. The Veterans Dial-A-Lawyer is provided at no charge as a public service of the MBA. The Dial-A-Lawyer phone number is **(617) 338-0610**. Normal phone charges will apply. We have enclosed multiple copies of the flyer so that you can post the enclosed bulletin in your offices and have your staff use this valuable program as a resource to you Veteran constituents.

If you have any questions, or need additional brochures, please feel free to call the Public Services Department at (617) 338-0556 or e-mail Irs@massbar.org. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth L. Oker

Elizabeth A. O'Neil Director of Public and Community Services Massachusetts Bar Association

Enclosure